

WEEKLY BULLETIN 25 September 2018 Volume 59 - Issue 12





Pres Craig Saunders DG Margaret Hassall

Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub

AG PDG Glenn Wran

Wran RI Pres Barry Rassin
Club's Website and Club's Facebook

SEPTEMBER IS ROTARY'S BASIC EDUCATION AND LITERACY MONTH

Tonight: TBA

Fellowship: Dom Fondacaro and Tony Fondacaro

Future Programs:

OCTOBER IS ROTARY'S ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT MONTH

2 Oct: TBA

Fellowship: Jeff Franklin and Wayne Fry

9 Oct: TBA

Fellowship: John Hozack and Bernard Jones

16 Oct: TBA

Fellowship: Michael Mastronardi and Ken Matthews

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT, PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the Bulletin editor know.

Club's Calendar		
5 to 7 Oct	Fri-Sun	District Conference , Cooma
10 Oct		Hat Day
12 Oct	Fri	Farmers Festival, gates collecting Entry Fee. Mollymook Oval 2:30pm to 8:00pm
17 Nov	Sat 9 to 9	Relay For Life -12hours Civic Centre

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday.

BIRTHDAYS: 27 Sept; Irene Travers and John Payne 1 Oct; Sonia Workman.
ANNIVERSARIES: None.

à à If guests are attending, please advise Ed or Yvonne, last Tuesday we had an extra seven unannounced guests, not fair on the caterer. B B

Meeting's Report; 18 September 2018

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and guests - Linda and Boyd Eadweards, Lachlan Page, Jim Mison & partner Barbara, Genelle Gregory, Judith Sloane, Murray Conran.

President Craig informed members of the upcoming Disability forum on Monday 3rd December to be held Mollymook Park, members have been requested to operate the BBQ.

International toast to the Emergency services assisting in the disasters in America and Philippines.

Secretary Ali Tyquin; various emails and mail in, various magazines, information on **Relay for Life** has been received more details to follow, any volunteer to organise the day?

International Director Stephen Hladio informed members International is working on project with Andrea Tucker (Youth Director) who is among 20 people planning on walking to the first base camp at Mount Everest in April with monies raised going to projects education and lifestyle.

Youth Director Andrea Tucker; 1 attendee RYPEN Ruby Keely attended as a junior camp leader for the second time. Thank you, **Jeni and Brian Wilkins**, for providing, once again, the transport. Andrea spoke on the climb of Everest for the charity arm.

Almoner Bill Harris; Zilma Turnbull has kindly donated past edition of the bulletins to the club's historian, thank you Zilma. Maisie Bennett is going to Adelaide to visit her daughter, have a great time Maisie.

Vocational Director Dick Crouch, 140 people attended, thank you to all the members who assisted with the Business awards. These people where PP Wayne Fry, Rhondda Purtell, Ali & Col Tyquin, Glenn Wran, Brian Morrison, Trevor Schofield, Bev Nicholas, Yvonne Young, Robin Cantrill, Dale Wilford, John Payne, Ross Wade, Mikael Smith, Ian Tibbles, Bill Harris, Jeni Wilkins, Jeff Franklin, and Linda Eadweards. Six months of hard work by the committee, well done.

A huge thank you to Rob Powell for organising the liquor before going overseas and to the staff at the Dunn Lewis Centre for all of their assistance with the Business Awards, the final outcome of the Business Awards will be known after the wash up meeting, \$6,000 tickets' sale.

President Craig awarded the '**Max Bayliss Award**' recipient **Jim Mison** for his service to the community including Committee Member of Milton Show Society over 50 years including President twice and Chairperson and committee member of Milton Showground Management Committee. Jim was nominated by PP Tim Gregory.

PP Phil Brown announced that volunteers are required for ARTfest, 4 Oct to 8 Oct 2018, various times and venues, if you want to help contact Phil or Issa and full information can be provided.

President Craig then inducted Linda Eadweards into the club. Linda was proposed by PP John Hozack. Welcome to the Club Linda. Linda's classification is 'Disability Employment Services' and was assigned to the Community Service committee. Linda is the Area Manager for the Personnel Group Pty Ltd.







Guest Speaker Lachlan Page, immediate past Vice Captain of Ulladulla High Scholl and recent winner of the Shoalhaven Superhero award, "Volunteer Service and Beyond Award" for the 13 – 18 year category. Nominated by Senior Duty Captain of Milton Rural Fire service. Lachlan has been with the Rural Fire Service for about a year, has is chainsaw license, is able to drive the Fire trucks as Lachlan gain his heavy vehicle license, is finding the experience really rewarding.

Lachlan is a member of Ulladulla 1st Sea Scouts has been since he was 6 years old, now is in Rovers. Lachlan is hoping to join the Air Force when leaving school. Wishing Lachlan all the best in his future endeavours.

Meeting's Report by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne.

End of Report.

Members who prefer a fish meal please notify Ed Zonneveldt before 12noon on Tuesdays so he can relay your request when he gives the chef the numbers of attendees.

Contact Ed: 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au

Or contact Yvonne if Ed is away: 0418 866 482, evie072@bigpond.com

If guests are attending, please advise Ed or Yvonne, last Tuesday we had an extra seven unannounced guests, not fair on the caterer.

Is your 'Working With Children Check' current?

Do you need to apply to get your WWCC number? Please see Issa or Trevor.

Club Toast: "Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve."